
Report of the Strategy and Finance Committee to the Council meeting of 20 November 2003 

10. SUSTAINABILITY IMPROVEMENTS RELATING TO THE COUNCIL’S FLEET 
 
 The Corporate Services Manager reported, updating the Committee on the above topic.  The report 

covered the improvements achieved within conventional technologies, hybrid cars, LPG as an 
alternative fuel, diesel substitution for petrol, hydrogen fuel cell vehicles and central government 
action. 

 
 The Committee decided: 
 
 1. That the information be received. 
 
 2. That staff continue to monitor technological progress by the motor industry and report annually 

on new opportunities becoming available to the Council and environmental improvements 
achieved. 

 
 

Please Note
Please refer to the Council's Minutes for the decision


